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An Italian national leaders meeting was held in Bergamo on January 6 with 25 key leaders in attendance. 

Participants discussed past achievements and challenges, and sought future directions while considering 

their respective roles. The meeting also included joint prayer to strengthen spiritual bonds, sharing best 

practices for fulfilling community missions and promoting unity, and discussions of new ideas. 

 

 
 

Meanwhile, the Italian Youth Association for the Restoration of Providence (YARP) winter workshop 

was held on January 2 with 16 young people attending under the theme "Reborn through Love, Gratitude, 

Forgiveness, and Unity." 

 

The workshop, held in Colle Mattia, was organized with the goal of inheriting True Mother's heart and 

getting closer to the ongoing providence. Participants deeply explored ways to practice providential 

values in daily life and contribute to the greater mission of the community, and pledged to be more 

dedicated to True Mother's vision. 

 

 

 


